
OFFICE HOURS 

Monday - Friday: 8:30 am - 4:30 pm 
Memorial - Labor Day: 8:30 am - 3:30pm 

STAFF 

Pastor: Fr. Brad Hagelin 

Parochial Vicar: Fr. Val Park 

Pastoral Assistant for Administration: Ann Vandewark 
Ext. 101 • avandewark@sjvkirkland.org 

Facilities Supervisor: Greg Leptich 
Ext. 105 • gleptich@sjvkirkland.org 

Children & Family Life: Laura Stanger 
Ext. 109 • lstanger@sjvkirkland.org 

Youth & Young Adult: Daniel Hartmann 
   Ext. 103 • dhartmann@sjvkirkland.org 

Outreach: Susan Weaver 
Ext. 107 • sweaver@sjvkirkland.org 

Preschool Director: Annette Schwientek 
Ext. 110 • aschwientek@sjvkirkland.org 

Music: Christina Bernal 
Call parish office • cbernal@sjvkirkland.org 

AM Receptionist, AV/Web: Ana Klepper 
Ext. 102 • aklepper@sjvkirkland.org 

Bookkeeper: Steve Zeller 
Ext. 106 • szeller@sjvkirkland.org 

MISSION 

STATEMENT 

We, the people of  

St. John Mary Vianney 

Catholic Church,  

are committed  

to building a caring, 

prayerful, and loving    

community of believers and 

to witnessing  

God’s saving love by  

ministering to the  

needs of others.  

We gather as a family  

to make Jesus visible and 

present to one another and 

the larger community by 

worship, service,  

education,  

and involvement. 

OUR CHURCH AT PRAYER 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday Vigil: 5:00pm 
Sunday: 9:00am and 11:00am 
Nursery available during the 
Sunday Masses 

Reconciliation 
Saturday: 3:30 - 4:30pm or 
by appointment 

Exposition of the Blessed       
Sacrament 

Wednesday - Friday: 8:38am 

Weekday Masses 
Wednesday - Friday: 9:00am 

Word & Communion Services 
Monday - Tuesday: 9:00am 

Holy Days of Obligation 
9:00am and 7:00pm 

SAINT JOHN VIANNEY PARISH 
12600 84th Avenue NE, Kirkland, WA 98034 

Email: sec@sjvkirkland.org  Phone: 425-823-0787  Fax: 425-814-2115 

sjvkirkland.org      facebook.com/sjvkirkland      SJV Kirkland      StJVYouthMinistry 

September 2024 

“A Light on Finn Hill” for over 50 Years 
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  SACRAMENTS 

INFANT BAPTISM 
Infant Baptisms are celebrated on the first 
Sunday of each month after the 11:00am 
Mass, except during Lent. To register your 
child, please get a baptism packet from the 
parish office. A baptism class is required the 
day before the baptism at 10:00am. Contact 
Laura, Lstanger@sjvkirkland.org, to reserve 
your spot. Check out the parish website for 
more information. 

ORDER OF CHRISTIAN INITITATION FOR 
ADULTS & CHILDREN OVER 7 

If you are interested in learning more about 
the Catholic Church and are considering  
becoming Catholic and were either not    
Baptized or were Baptized in another faith 
tradition, please email Laura,                 
Lstanger@sjvkirkland.org. If you know of 
someone who is interested, or has a spark 
within them, an inkling of becoming Catholic 
and joining the Catholic Faith Community, 
please contact Laura as well. We will have 
an inquiry session on Wednesday,           
September 11, 7:00pm at Holy Family. 

FIRST RECONCILIATION & FIRST             
EUCHARIST  

We prepare children for Reconciliation 
through the Lenten Season, and for Eucharist 
through the Easter Season. Your child must 
be at or about 7 years old and have been 
baptized Catholic. Contact Laura,           
Lstanger@sjvkirkland.org. 

CONFIRMATION 
Confirmation classes begin in the fall for 7th 

through 12th graders. Please email questions 

to sec@sjvkirkland.org.  

MARRIAGE 
Engaged? Congratulations! Now what? 
Please contact the parish at least six months 
before the wedding, even if you are not     
getting married here at our parish. We will 
refer you to the available Marriage          
Preparation classes that are required to get 
married in the Church. We are here to help 
you complete additional paperwork and    
support you as you begin this life long      
journey. Contact Laura with questions,                          
Lstanger@sjvkirkland.org.  

HOLY ORDERS 
If you are interested in becoming a Priest or    
Deacon please contact our priest in the parish 
office and he will lead you in the right         
direction.  

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Anointing of the sick is available, after     
weekday Mass on the first Friday of the month 
or by appointment. Please call the parish   
office if someone is seriously ill. 
 

If you have an emergency (sick or dying) and   
require a priest after hours, there is one on 
call at Eastside Pastoral Care: 425-655-3200. 

Welcome  
to Mass at  

St. John Vianney 
 

Loving Lord, draw me near to you, trusting in your goodness 

and mercy. May my heart be open to your guidance and 

my actions reflect the devotion I have for you. 

 

We’re thrilled to have you with us as we come together to 

celebrate the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass, and to seek Christ 

in the Word, the Eucharist, and the Assembly.  
 

There is a church staff member available after every Mass 

at the Welcome Table or at Coffee & Donuts in the Social 

Hall on Sundays. We’d love to help you find your place of 

service and connection within our church family. We also 

invite you to visit our website at sjvkirkland.org.  
 

We love children and the sound of children. Please know 

we fully welcome your entire family to be present. If you 

prefer some quiet time, a nursery is available downstairs 

during the Sunday 9:00am and 11:00am Masses. 
 

To receive our weekly email newsletters, please 

scan the QR code. If you’ve signed up and don’t 

see it in your email by the end of the day on     

Tuesdays, be sure to check your junk mail.  
 

Catholic Churches have successfully developed 

effective safety protocols. Scan the QR code to 

see a comprehensive summary of them.  

COFFEE & DONUTS   
     Please join us for coffee & donuts in the 
Social Hall after the Sunday Masses. 

 Chat with friends, and meet someone new!  
 Supplies are located throughout the Social  

 Hall to help clean up after your family is done. 

VOLUNTEERS 
We need volunteers for various ministries. Scan the 
QR code to see how you can best use your gifts and 
let us know if you can help! 

“Let us adore Jesus Christ as our God; let us follow 
Him as our King. Let us offer Him all we have and all 
we are.”  

- St. John Vianney 



 

 

 

  PARISH MINISTRY CONTACTS 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
Marti Bolcer • martib1@earthlink.net 
Kathy Kaulius • katmeus@gmail.com 

FUNERAL RECEPTION MINISTRY 
Chair Needed 
Please call the office to volunteer 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY 
Please call the office 

GRIEF MINISTRY  
Dana Wick • 206-371-0803 

PASTORAL CARE MINISTRY 
Gayle Kasen • 206-595-2020 

PRAYER CHAIN 
Kay Smith • 425-486-2528 

SONSHINE MINISTRY 
Mimi Eyster • 425-823-2991 

AUCTION COMMITTEE 
Tara Gross • grosso.tara@gmail.com 
Norma Estoy • normaestoy@gmail.com 

FACILITIES COMMITTEE CHAIR 
Glen Rollman • glenro@comcast.net 

ADOPT A GARDEN BED 
Tony Zimmerman • 206-999-0804 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Brad Lund • bradelund@comcast.net 

QUILTERS 
Kathy Egan • 425-864-4325 

FINANCE COUNCIL 
CHAIR 

Mary Alice Hanken • 425-655-3200 

MEMBERS 
Joel Katterhagan 
Fred Janssen 
David Almond 

The Parish Finance Council is an        
advisory and consultative body that    
assists the Pastor with the responsibility 
for parish financial management and  
accountability. 

My dear Kirkland Catholics, 

I am grateful that there has been openness to this journey of Partners in 
the Gospel we are now embarking upon in earnest.  As summer winds 
to a close, with school and programs starting, and consultative groups 
beginning to meet, it feels like SJV and HFK are out of the gates and 
beginning the work of becoming one parish in about three years. 

I want to be very clear at the outset that I am truly and honestly coming 
into this process with no preconceived ideas of what this is going to 
look like down the road.  Archbishop is absolutely right that “the status 
quo is no longer an option,” but I have no idea what a new normal is 
supposed to be yet.  So…together we must be flexible and open.  A 
brother priest said that if this is to be truly the work of the Holy Spirit 
we will be both challenged and surprised by the outcome.  To put it 
another way, if we are not challenged or surprised then it certainly is 
NOT the Lord’s work we are doing, and we need to do some deep    
reflection. 

The only real changes made so far this year is that we are combining 
adult Sacraments of Initiation: RCIA now called OCIA - the whole 
combined group will meet at HFK first semester, then at SJV second 
semester; and then a separate Adult Confirmation in the spring, details 
TBD.  I am discerning what it might look like to have a combined 
youth Confirmation program so that I could be personally involved (I 
was primary youth Confirmation teacher at my last parish) because my 
schedule would not permit me to be much involved in two separate  
programs.  We are also currently looking to hire a Pastoral Associate 
who would be the first shared employee between the two parishes. 

Our councils, all youth faith formation and Sacraments, and everything 
else is remaining separate for now though our Youth Groups may over-
lap.  We will take everything slow, and not “get ahead of the Lord.”  
Please consistently pray for wisdom and counsel for everyone, especial-
ly staff and key leaders in the parishes, specifically for discernment as 
to what the Lord’s plan is and how to execute it faithfully as we go. 

With love in Christ, 
Fr. Brad 

FR. BRAD HAGELIN 

WE ARE HIRING 

Holy Family and St. John Vianney Parishes are in search of a      
Pastoral Associate to join the Parish Family Leadership Team, 
which takes responsibility for the spiritual health of the entire  
parish family, and helps the pastor discern the Lord’s will so that 
pastoral priorities can be set accordingly. The Pastoral Associate 
will also participate on the Pastoral Councils and the Evangeliza-
tion Committee, teach adult formation as needed, and will have 
overall  responsibility for RCIA in the family. 

This is a full-time, salary exempt position, that includes occasional 
evening and weekend hours. Annual salary range is 
$70,000 - $95,000, depending on experience. A    
Masters in Divinity is preferred. If you are interested, 
scan the QR code for the job description and to apply.  

 

Stewardship of  
Treasure at SJV 

 

July  2024  
     Budgeted Offertory Income         $75,000 
     Actual Offertory Income               $62,712 
Budget over/under                             $12,288 
 

Prior Yr Actual July 2023                    $71,968 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support of our   
parish and its programs. Please continue to 

send in your summer donations. 



 

 

CHILDREN AND FAMILY LIFE 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CLOW):  Children are 
invited to join us for dismissal during the regular Sunday 
11:00am Mass. The children hear the Gospel and have 
an opportunity to break it open with discussion, activities, 
and other stories that relate to the Gospel. No registra-
tion required and parents are welcome to accompany 
their children if they’d like.  
 

Parish Nursery:  Our nursery is available for children 18 
months through 4 years old. It is staffed Sundays during 
the 9:00am and 11:00am Masses. The nursery is located 
downstairs. Parents are welcome to stay with their        
children if it makes them more comfortable. Audio from 
Mass can be heard in the nursery.    
 

Catholic Kids’ Catechism Club (CKCC):  Starting back 
up in October! Our 3 year olds through kindergarten kids 
meet downstairs in Room 6 during the 9:00am Mass. 
Their session begins with learning about the Mass, then 
they move to Room 2, where they are picked up at the 
end of Mass. Kids will hear the Gospel for the day, 
adapted for their little ears, and do activities based on the 
Gospel. 
 

Our older kids in 1st - 5th grades attend sessions on      
Sundays between 10:00-11:00am or Mondays between 
7:00-8:00pm. We open our sessions with the proclama-
tion of the Gospel, then do an opening challenge related 
to it. Kids then break off with their clubhouses to complete    
challenges! They accumulate points throughout the year 
and the group that gets the highest number of points wins 
a party at Pump-It-Up at the end of the year! For active 
kids, it is a wonderful way to have fun and learn about 
their faith at the same time. Contact Laura Stanger with 
questions!  
 

We will start registering for our new year soon!  

Family Self-Help Resources:  We have resources for 
you and your family to use in times of grief and loss, as 
well as Safe Touching classes for children and Sexual 
Abuse Prevention classes for parents and adult            
volunteers. 
 

Mom’s Morning Out:  Wednesday mornings from 
9:30am-12:00pm, primary caregivers of children ages 1-5 
can drop their children off in the parish nursery for     
childcare while the caregiver gets a couple of hours of 
free time to run errands, relax, clean house, whatever 
without a little one under foot. There is a fee of $15 per 
child per day, and a registration form. Parents with more 
than two children pay a maximum of $30 per day. There 
is currently a waiting list for this ministry. Sign up to get 
on the list today. 
 

Children’s Ministry Volunteers:  If you are interested in 
volunteering for Children’s Ministry we would love to have 
you! Anyone who volunteers to work with children or        
vulnerable adults must do a criminal background check and 
complete a safe environment program to keep everyone 
safe - the volunteers, kids, and the church. We are so very 
grateful for all of those who are willing to take the steps 
needed to work with our children by taking the classes and 
doing the background check. The classes are now done 
online. Log on to virtus.org to check your status if you are 
already a  volunteer. There may be some updates you need 
to make. If you are a new volunteer, log on and create a 
password. If 
you have 
any ques-
tions please 
ask Laura     
Stanger in 
the office.   
 

Welcome to a new school year at SJV Preschool! We are excited to welcome 55 registered preschool 
families to a new and exciting school year filled with fun and learning.  
 

Dear Jesus, Please help me as I start my new school to feel at home, to make new friends, to play games, 
learn new things, and enjoy each day. Amen. 
 

The Preschool staff is looking forward to greeting everyone soon. Our opening schedule is as follows: 
 

Parent orientation: 
Wednesday, September 4 at 6:30PM inside the church. Mom and/or dad only please. 
 

Student orientation: 
3+ and 4’s class: Thursday, 9/5  Group “A” 9:15 - 10:45          Group “B” 11:00 - 12:30 
3’s and Pre-K class: Friday, 9/6          Group “A” 9:15 - 10:45          Group “B” 11:00 - 12:30 
 

First day of class: 
3+ & 4’s: Tuesday, 9/10 from 9:15 - 1PM  
3’s: Monday, 9/11 from 9:15 - 12:15PM 
Pre-K: Monday, 9/11 from 9:15 - 1PM 
Storybook Adventure for those enrolled: Wednesday, 9/18 from 9:15 - 12:15PM in Room #6 

 

Tours to see our joyful learning environment are ongoing.  If you are interested in scheduling a visit, please email Annette 
Schwientek, Dir. at aschwientek@sjvkirkland.org or call the preschool cell at: 425-305-9662. 
A Preschool brochure is available on the parish website at sjvkirkland.org under the Preschool tab as well as the welcome 
table and the preschool bulletin board.  

  ST. JOHN VIANNEY CATHOLIC PRESCHOOL 

mailto:aschwientek@sjvkirkland.org


 

 

YOUTH GROUP 
Middle and High School Youth are invited to bring 
your friends and join us for an Opening Youth Social 
Gathering on Sunday, September 22 from               
5:00-6:30pm. This will be a fun time to get to know 
Daniel and for Daniel to get to know you! 

The first night of Youth Group will be Sunday,        
September 29 from 5:00-6:30pm! 

FAITH & BREW 
Join us any time. We meet the first Friday of the 
month with the broader parish for the Candlelight   
Rosary Procession starting at 7:00pm. Afterwards, 
around 8:00pm we meet in Room 12 for food, fun, 
and more! Our next meeting will be on Friday,       
September 6. Email sec@sjvkirkland.org to RSVP so 
there is enough food.  

HIGH SCHOOL ESPERANZA MISSION TREK  
Sign Ups Happening Now 

We are gearing up for our 2024-25 Trek to Tijuana,      
June 22 - July 3, 2025! High school sophomores to       
seniors are welcome to join us. Meetings, fundraisers, 
and service opportunities take place throughout the 
school year to build team unity as our trekkers earn their 
way together, and begin with our welcome to trek BBQ, 
Sunday,   September 15, at 4:00pm. Limited spaces are 
available for this year’s trek - please contact Susan for 
more  information, sweaver@sjvkirkland.org.  

WELCOME DANIEL! 
Hi all, my name is Daniel Hartmann and I'm excited to be the new Youth and Young Adult 
minister here at SJV. Growing up, I attended both St. John Vianney and Holy Family and 
enjoyed being active in both parishes. I graduated this past spring from Central         
Washington University with a degree in Elementary and Special Education. While at CWU, 
I was active in the campus ministry and was blessed to act as a peer minister. My        
passions include football, soccer, skiing, weightlifting, and coffee! I am very excited to be 
here and look forward to working with the youth. Please come introduce yourself!  

ADULT ESPERANZA MISSION TREK  
Mark your calendars for our adult trek to Tijuana to 
build houses in community with our brothers and    
sisters across the border. Our next trek will be May  
17-24, 2025. Please contact Susan for more           
information, sweaver@sjvkirkland.org. 

YOUNG ADULTS 
We would like to welcome all young adults to join us for 
a BBQ at the rectory to kick off the year on Saturday, 
September 21 at 3:00pm. We will have food and some 
lawn games, then we will go to the Saturday 5:00pm 
Mass after as a group. This will be a great opportunity for 
the young adults of the parish to meet the new youth/
young adult minister, Daniel Hartmann.  
Young adult groups will be open to parishioners ages    
18-39, based on Archdiocesan regulations. 
Young adult activities for this year will be in collabora-
tion with Holy Family. Keep an eye on the bulletin for 
how you can get involved with the young adult branch of 
Kirkland Catholics. 
Daniel looks forward to meeting everyone, come say hi 
or reach out to him at dhartmann@sjvkirkland.org, or 
425-823-0787 ext. 103 
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OUTREACH & SOCIAL CONCERNS 

Grief Support Group - Open to all who are struggling 
with the loss of a loved one. Please join us the first  
Tuesday of each month at 7:00pm in Room 8. Our next 
meeting is Tuesday, September 3. Please contact Dana,    
206-371-0803, for more information. 
 

Goodwin Group Trek - Were you unable to join 
our adult trek this past May? All are welcome to 
join Ken & Mary Goodwin for their Esperanza, 

Int., trek to Tijuana this fall, October 26 - November 2.     
Contact Ken & Mary at goodwin.hp@gmail.com or     
425-466-4460 for more information.  
 

Social Justice Committee - “To all people of good will 
who are working for social justice: never tire of working 
for a more just world” (Pope Francis). To learn more 
about the work of this committee, please visit         
sjvkirkland.org/outreach/#social-justice. All are welcome 
to join us at our next meeting, Wednesday, September 
11, 7:00pm via Zoom. Please contact Susan for the link, 
sweaver@sjvkirkland.org. 
 

Prayer Chain - “Do not be anxious about anything, 
but in everything, by prayer and petition, with 
thanksgiving, present your requests to God. And 

the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, 
will guard your hearts and your minds to Christ             
Jesus” (Philippians 4:6-7). Do you or someone you know 
need a prayer? Call Kay at 425-486-2528 and she will get 
the prayer chain going.  
 

Styrofoam Recycling - Save your Styrofoam for recycling 
at SJV on September 8. All material must be clean, dry, 
and free from any tape or labels. Look for the #6 or EPS 
inside the recycle symbol. Please contact Susan to help 
or for more information, sweaver@sjvkirkland.org.  

Youth Migrant Project - Our SJV    
middle and high school students and 
parent chaperones support the         
Tri-Parish Food Bank at St. Charles 

Church in Burlington in preparing and distributing food 
for hundreds of families in the Skagit Valley on Saturday 
day trips throughout the year. Please see our website 
and watch for more information in our newsletter for 
upcoming dates. 

 

Lunch Making for the Homeless - Join us on the first 
Thursday of each month, following 9:00am Mass, in the 
social hall to help prepare 100 lunches for the homeless. 
50 lunches will be delivered to a homeless shelter in   
Sultan and will be distributed as people leave the     
overnight shelter. The other 50 lunches will go to “God’s 
Little Acre” shelter in Seattle. Contact Laura with      
questions, Lstanger@sjvkirkland.org. See you Sept 6!  
 

Pastoral Care of the Sick - A most rewarding 
ministry in our church is bringing the Eucharist 
to the homebound. The visits are once a week 

for about 15 minutes. You would receive a short training 
and supplies for your visits. There is no greater gift to 
give and it is so appreciated by those you visit. If you are 
interested in visiting the homebound or are homebound 
and would like to receive communion, please contact 
the parish office or Gayle Kasen: 206-595-2020.  
 

Sonshine Ministry - If you know of someone in our     
parish who could use a little extra love via a card or a 
meal, please contact the parish office. If you feel called 
to help in this ministry we are always looking for         
volunteers to help those in need by making a meal. It is a 
wonderful way to support one another.  

AFGHAN REFUGEE FAMILY VERY POSITIVE UPDATES  

Nabila has found a new part-time job working in the laundry department at a rehabilitation center. The nature 
of the work hours will hopefully allow her and Farhad to share childcare, which will be a great cost savings.  

On the asylum front: Shamila’s husband Bilal has an asylum interview scheduled on September 3. Please 
keep him in your prayers while his asylum request is being processed, that he will be able to join his family 
here soon. Shamila and Nabila’s brothers’ Humanitarian Parole applications have not been denied (which is 
the most common outcome) so we are still hopeful they may be eventually granted asylum. They face more 
paperwork and legal fees and are working with our volunteer team to evaluate next steps. 

Shamila’s children have been taking swim lessons and having a great time at local pools and beaches this 
summer, as well as taking a chocolate making class and exploring local parks. They are updating vaccines 
and taking care of doctor, dental, and eye appointments before school starts. They are excited for school to 
start again, 1st, 3rd and 6th grade, although the oldest is a little nervous about middle school. 

Their cousin, Roma, gave birth to a beautiful, healthy 6 lb. baby girl at the beginning of August. Mama and 
baby are doing well, with much support from their local family. 

We are grateful for your continued prayers and support of these inspiring families. 

mailto:sweaver@sjvkirkland.org
mailto:sweaver@sjvkirkland.org


 

 

WHERE DO YOUR GIFTS TO OUR SJV                 
ST. VINCENT DE PAUL GO? 

Every day neighbors call our SJV office for help, and each 
request is responded to by one of our St Vincent de Paul 
volunteers with a personal phone call in addition to a home 
or other in-person visit as needed. Thanks to your generous 
contributions, in the first six months of this year our Vincen-
tians were able to support 54 households (106 people) with 
$14,250 in rent payments and 47 households (134 people) 
with $10,174 in utility payments. Our Vincentians provided 
13 unhoused families (27 people) with motel stays valuing 
$2,600, as well as 144 families with over $10,400 in other support including gas, bus tickets, clothing vouchers, and food.  

According to one of our Vincentian volunteers, a homeless woman who recently called requesting help was asked who had 
referred her to SJV. She replied, "The lady at the Helpline told me that you people are the nicest and most helpful people 
around and that you usually help right away."   

How You Can Help Our Vincentians Continue To Be a Rainbow of Light for our Neighbors in Need: 
Calls from our neighbors for help with rent and utilities have been increasing, and the organization's funds are quickly   
running low. Please consider donating to our St Vincent de Paul organization at SJV today to ensure our neighbors are able 
to receive the help they need. If you are currently supporting our SVDP group, we are so grateful to you. Donations may be 
made via our website: sjvkirkland.org/donate, or monthly contributions through EFT. We are so appreciative of your     
generous support that allows us to continue supporting our neighbors.  

Special thanks to those who volunteer for this ministry. If you are interested in serving with our SVDP Chapter, please   
contact Susan at sweaver@sjvkirkland.org.  

Rest in Peace 
The Funeral Mass for Bev Miller will be on        

Saturday, September 7 at 11:00am.                       
Reception offsite. 

The Funeral Mass for Bill Thomas will be on 
Thursday, September 12 at 9:00am. 

 The Funeral Mass for Elizabeth “Nan” Yuodelis 
will be on Friday, September 13 at 9:00am.                   

 

There will be no Exposition of the Blessed          
Sacrament at 8:38am before weekday funerals. You 
are invited to attend the Funeral Masses to support 
the families. In your hands, O Lord, we humbly en-
trust them. 

THANK YOU   
Many thanks to Connie Lambert, Melinda Lund, 
and Dana Walker for giving your time to help with 
the funeral receptions of Laurene Yarnell and Ted 
Noble, and making this process a little easier for 
their families in their time of sorrow. God bless you!  

If you would like to be part of our funeral hospitality 
ministry to help those in our community who are 
grieving to celebrate the life of their loved one, 
please contact the parish office. 

https://sjvkirkland.org/donate/
mailto:sweaver@sjvkirkland.org


 

 

Adopt-a-Garden Bed  Join the program and 

pick out a spot on our property to beautify. This has      
become a very successful and rewarding program 

to everyone, especially from the pride you feel from working 
in our beautiful gardens to make them even better! Contact  
Tony if interested, 206-999-0804 or tzimrman@yahoo.com.  
 

Divorced?  Considering getting an Annulment? Contact 

the parish office so we can connect you with Roberta     
Hatfield, our amazing advocate who will meet with you and 
help you through the process.  
 

Hiking Club  Open to all who would like to take   

advantage of our beautiful local trails and fellowship 
with other SJV hiking enthusiasts. Our next hike will 

be Saturday, September 21, 9:00am, at the Paradise Valley 
Conservation Area, on Paradise Lake Road in Maltby. We 
will meet at the Mainline Trailhead in the SW corner of the 
parking lot. The woodland trails vary from easy to moderate 
with an average 150ft elevation. Please contact Susan to 
carpool at 8:30am from SJV or to sign up to join us at 
sweaver@sjvkirkland.org.  
 

Mom’s Meetup  Calling all moms, especially moms with 

infants, toddlers, preschoolers, and elementary school-
aged children! We’re a community built upon our shared 
Catholic values, our love for our children, and our 
knowledge and support of our shared experiences. Please 
join the "SJV Moms Meetup" Facebook group to RSVP and 
for updates about our monthly meetups.  

 

Women’s Book Group  We meet the first    

Tuesday of each month at 7:00pm. We gather with 
wine and chocolate to discuss a book that has been 

chosen by the group. Join any time! The September book is 
The Stranger in the Lifeboat by Mitch Albom, and the       
October book is The Women by Kristin  Hannah. All women 
of the parish are welcome to join us! See you September 3!   

 

Quilters Group  Wouldn’t it be fun to spend one morning 

a week learning a new skill? Quilting is one of those rare 
activities that is fun, relaxing, and engages both sides of the 
brain. If you would like to join this group but are inexperi-
enced with quilting, they would love to help you get started. 
They meet each Wednesday in the social hall from 10:00-
11:00am to make quilts for those in nursing homes or      
recovering from illness. Contact Kathy Egan, 425-864-4325. 

 

Knights of Columbus  Membership is open to 

males 18 years of age or older who are practicing 
Catholics. Meetings are every third Thursday of the 

month at 7:00pm. Our next meeting is on September 20. For 
more info contact the Grand Knight: Brad Lund, 
bradelund@comcast.net. 
 

Rummikub  We meet on the fourth Tuesday of the month 

at 7:00pm in the Social Hall for 3 or 4 games, then finish 
with the Left Right Center dice game. You do not need to 
know how to play. Both games are simple and quick to learn 
and old timers will be happy to help you. Open to everyone! 
See you September 24!  
 

Senior Dinner (55+)  Calling all seniors! Come 

join us for fun, fellowship, and a great night out. We 
usually meet on the second Saturday of the month 

after the 5:00pm Mass! After dinner we play the Left Right 
Center dice game so remember to bring four quarters. Price 
is $10/person (cash only please). We hope to see you     
Saturday, September 14. Stop in or call the parish office to 
sign up by Tuesday, September 10 so we know how much 
food to prepare.  
 

Wednesday Morning Faith Sharing  New people are 

always welcome! We meet after weekday Mass every 
Wednesday for about an hour. We reflect on the readings 
for the following Sunday using the Sunday-By-Sunday    
leaflet to help us understand how God’s word relates to our 
everyday lives. Come and give us a try!  

LITURGICAL MINISTERS TRAINING 

Facilitators, Sacristans, Lectors, Hospitality,    
Eucharistic Ministers, please save the date and 
plan on attending this training on Saturday,    
September 21 from 9:00am-Noon. This training 
is important to get us all in the same place and 
performing each task the same way following the 
liturgical guidelines. Fr. Brad and Fr. Val have 
worked in July and August to figure out what we 
traditionally do, what each of them traditionally 
do, and have determined how they want to move 
forward—both will conduct Mass similarly.  

Pastoral Care Ministers who bring Communion 
to others (including own family) must attend the 
training. You will not be able to obtain Commun-
ion for others until you are trained. 

More details to follow regarding the plan for the 
training. Please block off your morning so that 
you don’t miss it! 

Altar servers will be meeting separately on a date 
to be determined. 

mailto:tzimrman@yahoo.com
mailto:sweaver@sjvkirkland.org
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FACILITIES WORKSHOP  

The Facilities Committee, Fr. Brad, Fr. Val, and the Staff are so appreciative of our volunteers here at SJV! Every 
little bit helps, and we always have things to do around this building and this 8-acre parcel of beautiful grounds. 
Please contact Greg Leptich (cell 206.940.4072 or gleptich@sjvkirkland.org) if you have questions. 

• Fall is approaching quickly (HUSH - NOT YET! ) and we will be talking Fall Clean-up real soon. Enjoy your summer 
but please put it on your calendar for Saturday, October 19. 

• Check out our roses! They are more magnificent than ever! Thanks again to our Rose Committee, headed by    
volunteer Michelle Pomada. If you would like to get involved with the Rose Committee, please contact the front 
office and leave your contact information - (425) 823-0787.  

• I hope you are taking advantage of the many lovely reflection areas on our campus - the Madrona Stump          
Madonna in the north parking lot, the Memorial Mother Mary statue, the wooden Stations of the Cross, the Vern 
Endres Memorial Rose Garden area, the Margie Berard Memorial garden, or just by taking a stroll around these 
beautiful grounds. Thank you again to all of you that have made this happen! Volunteers are making our church 
home a beautiful Light on Finn Hill. You, too, can adopt a bed – just contact Tony Zimmerman at                        
tzimrman@yahoo.com. 

• Our special thanks go out to Dee Zimmerman, one of our landscapers extraordinaire, for keeping our main    
walkway pots full of colorful arrangements for many years now. She needs to have someone(s) help share this 
demanding task. Many hands make light work and she would love to have your help. Please contact the office or 
Tony Z at the email address above. 

• We have made some improvements to our irrigation system that will be helping in a few areas, to include the  
entire Preschool/SJV Gardeners beds and the main walkway planters so they are always generously watered. 

• Come by and check out the new garden area by the north gravel lot. The SJV Preschool and SJV Gardeners’      
vegetables are growing like crazy! Both have already harvested several pounds of produce that has been          
delivered to HopeLink, a local food bank. See the separate article below for more details. Other ideas are being           
entertained as well, like growing flowers to be utilized by the Sanctuary Flower Committee to decorate the    
sanctuary. We need more volunteers to jump in. We have a great start so please let us know if you would like to 
join. This is a great opportunity to work together with parishioners and friends. 

• We are starting to look at options for our outdoor meeting and gathering area that has been partially funded by 
our Auction Fund-a-Need from last year. We recently had an arborist review our options here as well as other 
needs on the campus. We have a landscape architect sketching up some ideas that we will take into considera-
tion. Stay tuned… 

We can always use help around here, both inside and outside. If you have a particular skill, or just like puttering in          
particular areas, please let Greg know, gleptich@sjvkirkland.org, 206.940.4072, or leave your contact information at 
the front desk. 

HELPING TO 
FEED OUR 
FRIENDS 

Stop by and see 
our growing garden 
by the north gravel 
lot. All of the beds 
have been planted 
and 111 pounds of 
produce have been 
harvested so far 

and donated to Hopelink to be shared with our neighbors 
in need! Many thanks to our volunteers who are main-
taining the garden. For more information please reach 
out to Kathleen, scastle113@gmail.com.  

CLOSING EARLY 
On Thursday, September 19 the church will close 
after the 9:00am Mass. The staff will be on retreat. 
Sorry for any inconvenience. 

mailto:tzimrman@yahoo.com
mailto:scastle113@gmail.com


 

 

Partners in the Gospel is a strategic pastoral planning effort taking place across the Archdiocese of Seattle to    
re-invigorate and renew our local Catholic Church. 

July 1, the 136 parishes in the Archdiocese of Seattle became 60 parish families, with eight stand-alone         
parishes. This comes after two years of planning, extensive consultation, and discernment. 

Each of these parish families will be led by a pastor or pastoral coordinator, and many will also have a parochial 
vicar assisting. Together, over the next three years, the parish family will work to form one new canonical parish, 
while creatively re-envisioning how they will serve their community. 

St. John Vianney is now a parish family with Holy Family in Kirkland. 

For more information about Partners in the Gospel, go to archdiocese.org/partners. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is where                            

St. John Vianney Parish        

started in October 1971! 

Learn more at  

sjvkirkland.org/welcome/#history 

https://archseattle.org/partners/


 

 

Come and “Unmask the Spirit of Giving”  

at our Masquerade  

Gala Dinner and Auction 

 

November 9, 2024 

After the 4:00 pm mass 

The iron chefs are back and we are looking forward to a “revealing” night of Venetian fun 
and Paddle raises - all to support the works of SJV. Raffle ticket sales start September 7! 

If you like parties or crafts or food, come join in the planning! We are meeting every 
other Wednesday at 6:00pm until the auction. The September meetings are on the 11th 
and 25th. All are invited and welcome! 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN JOINING THE CATHOLIC FAITH? 
Adults:  Please join Fr. Brad and Fr. Val as they lead those who are not   
baptized or those who have been baptized in another faith tradition in the 
Order of Christian Initiation Classes for Adults. Our next inquiry sessions for 
those who want to learn more about the process is Wednesday,              
September 11, 7:00pm at Holy Family. 

Teens:  If you are between the ages of 12-18 years old, and are not         
baptized or were baptized in another faith tradition, you can contact our 
new youth minister, Daniel Hartmann, dhartmann@sjvkirkland.org.   

Kids:  If you are over the age of 7 and have not been baptized or were baptized in another faith tradition. Please 
contact Laura Stanger, Lstanger@sjvkirkland.org, to learn more about the process.     

SJV Cana Commission  
invites  

All Married Couples  
to  

8  GREAT  DATES! 
Once a month, couples will gather after the Saturday 

Vigil Mass before their date night. A couple from our    

Cana Commission team will provide a short sharing 

and a few instructions for your date. Each individual 

couple will then go out on their date. Child care will be 

available for those who need it. More information and 

a registration form is available at the welcome table. 

Save the date for our first date night: Saturday,     

September 28. Contact Laura Stanger with questions, 

Lstanger@sjvkirkland.org, .      

In order for   

8  GREAT  DATES 
to happen CHILD CARE HAS 
TO HAPPEN!  Please let Laura Stanger 
know if you would like to help support this 
ministry and care for children while their 
parents focus on their marriage. You will be 
paid for your time. The 
commitment is 8     
Saturday nights over a 
10 month period from 
6pm until 10pm. Child 
care will happen down-
stairs at the parish.  



 

 

Celebration of Cultures Parish Picnic 

Sunday September 8, 2024 

Fun! Free! Family Event!  

 
Please bring friends and neighbors!  
Picnic begins at 12 noon - 3 pm!   

 
Some of the Entertainment Scheduled! 

12:00: We will open with music by DJ AJ  

1:15: Special Guests: UW Kahaani Bollywood Fusion Dance Team  

2:00: Special Guests: Mariachi Fiesta Mexicana  

2:45: Raffle basket drawings 

 
Picnic will be on the south lawn by the playground. BRING YOUR 
STYROFOAM to fill the truck and be recycled!  
 

 
Pick up your passports at the Welcome Booth and travel around the many booths that  
represent the different cultures of people in our Parish community! Sample treats and  
learn about the culture and life of your brothers and sisters! Be sure to get your passport 
stamped at each booth you visit! A full passport will give you a raffle ticket to win a raffle 
basket! Raffle basket drawing at 2:45pm. 

 
Ways you can help make this happen!   

Big strong folks: come help set up the big top and canopies on Saturday, September 7 at 10:00am!   
Donate food to one of the groups! You can make food from your culture and drop it off anytime on  

Saturday, September 7 or the morning of Sunday, September 8, or deliver it right to the booth 
when you come! (Please let Laura Stanger know so she can contact the chairperson for the           
appropriate group so they know what is coming.) 

Donate a cultural raffle basket or an item to be placed in a basket. Just drop it off in the office! We will 
have adult and kids raffle baskets as prizes for the end of the picnic! 

Volunteer to help with one of the booths!  
Help with clean up and support during the picnic… make lemonade, empty over filled trash.  
Wear clothing from your cultural heritage!  
JUST COME and HAVE FUN! 
 
STAY AFTER AND HELP US PUT TABLES CHAIRS AND OTHER ITEMS AWAY!   

 
Contact Laura Stanger or Ana Klepper in the parish office if you have questions - Lstanger@sjvkirkland.org 
aklepper@sjvkirkland.org or 425-823-0787. 

mailto:Lstanger@sjvkirkland.org
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    

1  

Mass 9:00am 

Mass 11:00am 

Baptisms 12:00pm 

2     Labor Day 

Church Closed 

3     Memorial of  St.    

        Gregory the Great 

Word & Communion     

Service 9:00am 

Letter to the Hebrews 

6:30pm (Zoom) 

Women’s Book Group 

7:00pm 

Grief Support Group 

7:00pm 

 

4 

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass 9:00am 

Mom’s Morning Out 

9:15am 

Faith Sharing Group 

10:00am 

Quilters Group 10:00am 

Boy Scouts 7:00pm 

5  

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 8:38 

Mass 9:00am 

Lunch Making for the 

Homeless 10:00am 

 

6 

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass & Anointing of the 

Sick 9:00am 

Candlelight Rosary  

Procession 7:00pm 

Young Adults Faith & 

Brew 8:00pm 

7  

Funeral Mass for Bev 

Miller 11:00am 

Reconciliation 3:30pm 

Vigil Mass 5:00pm 

 

 

 
Auction Raffle Ticket Sales 

8 

Mass 9:00am 

Styrofoam Recycling 

10:00am - 3:00pm 

Mass 11:00am 

Celebration of Cultures 

Parish Picnic 12:00 -

3:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Auction Raffle Ticket Sales 

9     Memorial of St.  

        Peter Claver 

First Day of Preschool 

Word & Communion 

Service 9:00am 

Spanish Class 10:00am 

Choir Rehearsal 7:00pm 

Patristic Fathers 7:00pm 

(Zoom) 

 

10 

Word & Communion     

Service 9:00am 

Letter to the Hebrews 

6:30pm (Zoom) 

Facilities Committee 

Meeting 7:00pm 

11  

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am  

Mass 9:00am  

Mom’s Morning Out 

9:15am 

Faith Sharing Group 

10:00am 

Quilters Group 10:00am 

Auction Planning 

6:00pm 

Boy Scouts 7:00pm 

Social Justice        

Commission 7:00pm 

(Zoom)  

RCIA Inquiry Session   

7:00 pm at HFK 

12  

Funeral Mass for Bill 

Thomas 9:00am 

Finance Council (Zoom) 

4:00pm 

13   Memorial of St.  

        John Chrysostom 

Funeral Mass for   

Elizabeth Yuodelis 

9:00am 

14   Feast of the  

        Exaltation of the    

        Holy Cross 

Reconciliation 3:30pm 

Vigil Mass 5:00pm 

Senior Dinner 6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Auction Raffle Ticket Sales 

15 

Mass 9:00am 

Parish Family Welcome 

Mass 11:15am at Bastyr 

Chapel, Reception to 

follow at SJV 

Welcome to HS Mission 

Trek BBQ 4:00pm 

 

 

 

Auction Raffle Ticket Sales 

16   Memorial of Sts.  

        Cornelius & Cyprian 

Word & Communion 

Service 9:00am 

Spanish Class 10:00am 

Choir Rehearsal 7:00pm 

Patristic Fathers 7:00pm 

(Zoom) 

17  

Word & Communion     

Service 9:00am 

Letter to the Hebrews 

6:30pm (Zoom) 

St. Vincent de Paul 

7:00pm 

 

18  

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass 9:00am 

Mom’s Morning Out 

9:15am 

Faith Sharing Group 

10:00am 

Quilters Group 10:00am 

Boy Scouts 7:00pm 

 

19  

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass 9:00am 

Church Closed 10:00am 

Knights of Columbus 

7:00pm 

 

20   Memorial of Sts.   

        Andrew Kim            

        Tae-gŏn, Paul  

        Chŏng Ha-sang, &  

        Companions 

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass 9:00am 

21   Feast of St.          

        Matthew 

Liturgical Minister 

Training 9:00am-

12:00pm 

Hiking Club 9:00am at 

Paradise Valley      

Conservation Area 

Young Adult Welcome 

BBQ 3:00pm 

Reconciliation 3:30pm 

Vigil Mass 5:00pm 
Auction Raffle Ticket Sales 

22 

Mass 9:00am 

Mass 11:00am 

Opening Youth Social 

Gathering 5:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Auction Raffle Ticket Sales 

23   Memorial of St. Pius   

        of Pietrelcina 

Word & Communion 

Service 9:00am 

Spanish Class 10:00am 

Choir Rehearsal 7:00pm 

Patristic Fathers 7:00pm 

(Zoom) 

24  

Word & Communion     

Service 9:00am 

Letter to the Hebrews 

6:30pm (Zoom) 

Rummikub 7:00pm 

25  

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass 9:00am 

Mom’s Morning Out 

9:15am 

Faith Sharing Group 

10:00am 

Quilters Group 10:00am 

Auction Planning 

6:00pm 

Boy Scouts 7:00pm 

Pastoral Commission 

7:00pm 

26  

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass 9:00am 

27   Memorial of St.  

        Vincent de Paul 

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass 9:00am 

28 

Reconciliation 3:30pm 

Vigil Mass 5:00pm 

8 Great Dates 6:00pm  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Auction Raffle Ticket Sales 

29 

Mass 9:00am 

Mass 11:00am 

Youth Group 5:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Auction Raffle Ticket Sales 

30   Memorial of St.  

        Jerome 

Word & Communion 

Service 9:00am 

Spanish Class 10:00am 

Choir Rehearsal 7:00pm 

Patristic Fathers 7:00pm 

(Zoom) 

OCTOBER 1 

        Memorial of St.  

        Thérèse of the   

        Child Jesus 

Word & Communion     

Service 9:00am 

Letter to the Hebrews 

6:30pm (Zoom) 

Women’s Book Group 

7:00pm 

Grief Support Group 

7:00pm 

2     Memorial of the   

        Holy Guardian  

        Angels 

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass 9:00am 

Mom’s Morning Out 

9:15am 

Faith Sharing Group 

10:00am 

Quilters Group 10:00am 

Boy Scouts 7:00pm 

3 

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 8:38 

Mass 9:00am 

Lunch Making for the 

Homeless 10:00am 

4     Memorial of St.   

        Francis of Assisi 

Exposition of the 

Blessed Sacrament 

8:38am 

Mass & Anointing of the 

Sick 9:00am 

Candlelight Rosary 

Procession 7:00pm 

Young Adults Faith & 

Brew 8:00pm 

5 

Reconciliation 3:30pm 

Vigil Mass 5:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Auction Raffle Ticket Sales 

SEPTEMBER • Month of Our Lady of Sorrows 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/092024.cfm
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